Cancellation of your radioactive iodine treatment (131-I) for hyperthyroidism
In order to minimise the risk to our patients and the general public from exposure to COVID-19, we have reviewed the feasibility of giving radioactive iodine treatment for hyperthyroidism.  As you are aware, all elective procedures in NHS hospitals are now cancelled so health care professionals and resources are targeted towards treatment of emergencies and people who have COVID-19 infection.  In addition, it will not be possible for patients who have received radioactive iodine treatment to comply with the radiation protection guidance of avoiding close contact with young people and pregnant women. Moreover, if you become ill with COVID-19 it will be difficult to treat you in hospital because you will be radioactive for at least 25 days following the treatment. Therefore, we have decided to postpone all radioiodine administrations for now.

You will find some general information regarding your treatment for hyperthyroidism below. 

Commonly asked questions

1. Do I need to continue or restart with my antithyroid drugs?

It is important that you continue your antithyroid drug medication (Carbimazole or Propylthiouracil). We suggest that you stay on the same dose you are taking currently. If you stopped the medication in anticipation of receiving radioactive iodine treatment we suggest you restart the treatment at the same dosage.
2. When do I need a blood test for thyroid function?

It is very likely that routine blood testing will become difficult in the near future although a number of initiatives to set up satellite phlebotomy clinics/pods in the next few weeks are being undertaken. It is likely that your thyroid function was relatively well controlled on medication before a decision to administer radioiodine was made so if there is a delay in blood testing it is unlikely that you will come to harm. If you develop symptoms that you think may be related to your thyroid then we advise that you contact your GP, endocrinology specialist nurse or endocrinologist for advice. Many healthcare professionals are providing a remote service for advice and guidance of patients and colleagues. If it is deemed necessary, a blood test can be arranged,
3. Will the delay in radioiodine treatment cause long-term harm?

A delay in radioiodine treatment will not cause long-term adverse effects on your health, even if that delay is for 6-12 months.
4. When will I get an appointment for my radioactive iodine treatment?

We are constantly reviewing the situation with COVID-19. Our priority is the safely of patients, our staff and the public. We will rebook your appointment as soon as we are able to do so.
If you require further advice or information regarding your hyperthyroidism or radioactive iodine treatment, please contact us by email on XXX or by phone on XXX. 
